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PETITION 

Bowers Oil and Gas, Inc. has a working interest in, and 
operates, the BOG-Fed. #1-3 well located in Section 3, T15N, 
R2E, Harding County, South Dakota. 

The well was spudded 12/21/1992 and completed as a gas well in 
1993. It was intended to be located in the NW1/4NW1/4 of 
section 3 with it's spacing unit being the N1/2 of the section 
(320 acres). 

Due to a mistake or prank the well was not drilled at the 
intended location. Instead it was drilled at latitude 
45.292094, longitude -103.87258 (NW1/4SW1/4) 

The result of this situation is there are now two wells in a 
spacing unit in which only one is allowed. 

To remedy this situation Petitioner (Bowers Oil and Gas, Inc.) 
requests the South Dakota Board of Minerals and Environment 
amend Order No. 5-1981 to create a spacing unit comprised of 
the S/2 of Section 3, 15N-2E that allows two wells capable of 
producing from the Eagle to be located in the spacing unit not 
closer than 100' to the spacing unit boundary and not closer 
than 1875' from any well drilling to or capable of production 
from the Eagle. 

James E. Bowers 
President 


